LIFE, PEACE, AND JUSTICE COMMISSION
Minutes Meeting of April 27, 2016

Members present:  Susan Delaney, Chair, Rodney Brunelle, Andrea King (Parish Staff liason), and Mary Winter.  John Bush (PC liason) had a family commitment and was unable to attend.

The meeting opened with a prayer of thanksgiving offered by Susan Delaney and a prayer for non-violence offered by Rodney Brunelle.  

The Ministry Fair of the preceding weekend was discussed.  The Stewardship Commission did a wonderful job with all aspects (layout, materials, etc.).  Of particular interest to LPJ Commission was the complete listing of parish ministries and the contact information for each.  Susan will contact Stewardship to join us in getting the list posted in the Narthex so that all parishioners will have that resource easily available throughout the year.
The topic of the Discernment Process for Parish Consultative Bodies was addressed.  Several names of possible new members were put forward.  These parishioners will be contacted , asking if they are willing to be nominated and explaining the process.  They will be invited to attend our May meeting.  All names of nominees will be sent to Susan by Monday, May 2nd.  One nominee is Susan Delaney, current chair, who has agreed to discern for a second term.   The Information Response Form was completed and entrusted to Andrea to give to Linda Happonstall.
The Vow of Non-Violence Proposal was discussed.  This proposes creating an opportunity for St. Brendan parishioners to publicly take a vow of non-violence during a liturgical service.  Fr. Jim and Linda have reviewed our first draft, and made several suggestions which were conveyed to us by Andrea.  Since we are in the process of discussing these and other relevant issues, the Revised Vow of Non-Violence Proposal is pending.
Our next meeting will be May 25, 2016.

